
NEWSLETTER N0 6 9TH MARCH 2023 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

At the close of nominations last week, I received a total of (3) nominations for the three, 2-year parent  

representative vacancies and (2) nominations for the two, 2-year staff representative vacancies. In both 

cases the number of nominations equaled the number of vacancies. Consequently, as the returning officer 

for school council elections, I declare all nominations for both categories duly elected. This means that a 

ballot is not required.  

Those newly elected are: 

 

Parent category: Kieren Walker, Michelle Dobbin, Karin Keylock 

Staff category: Sandra McCrum, Robert Kelly 

PFA nominee: to be confirmed 

Continuing members: 
Parent category: Michelle Thompson, Mel Dobric, Brendan Pekjovic, Rajkeerat Sethi 

Staff category: Angela Maskery 

Ex-Officio: Henry Grossek 

Next Council Meeting and AGM to be held on Tuesday, 28th March 2022 at 6pm 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

CURRICULUM DAY - FRIDAY 10TH MARCH 

NO STUDENTS ARE REQUIRED AT SCHOOL 
 
 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 

2C AND 5B PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS – Tuesday 21st March  

Rescheduled Parent/Teacher Interviews for grades 2C and 5B will be held on Tuesday 21st March.  

Bookings can be made via the portal. Interviews will be open from tomorrow and close 20th March at 

10:00am. Please note that children in these grades are required to attend school on Tuesday 21st 

March as we will be employing CRTs to supervise both grades. 

 

SKATE SHOES AT SCHOOL & RISK MANAGEMENT 

We have noticed an increasing number of children are wearing skate shoes to school. Unfortunately, they 

pose a serious injury risk for other children and themselves during lunch and recess breaks when  

converted to skates. Sadly, some children cannot help themselves and cannot resist the temptation to use 

them as skates during recess and lunch breaks as well as before and after school as they enter and leave 

the school grounds. It is best for everyone for children not to wear skate shoes at school. On this basis, 

if you allow your child to wear skate shoes to school, they will need an alternative pair of  

non-skate shoes in which to change prior to entering the school grounds. 

 

EMERGENCY DRILL - NEXT WEEK 

During next week, we will be conducting an emergency evacuation drill as we are required to do so 

throughout the year. These procedures can be quite confronting as all drills involve emergency warning 

sounds being activated and this can upset some children, particularly those in the junior grades. We will 

be explaining the procedures to the children to help prepare them for the occasion. You may also wish 

to do likewise at home.  

 
PARENTS SMOKING OUTSIDE THE SCHOOL GATE 

As of late, parents have been seen smoking just outside the school gates whilst dropping off and waiting 

to pick their child/ren up from school. Please refrain from doing so for obvious reasons, most  

importantly for everyone’s health and safety.  

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. Can parents attend the school Council AGM if they are not members of school council?  

A. Yes, they can. Parents and staff for that matter, are always welcome to attend school council meetings 

throughout the year. Of course, only elected members of council are eligible to vote on matters. Please 

advise council via our office staff if you will be attending for catering purposes. Light refreshments are  

always available. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE: 

‘’The wisest people are those who recognise the wisdom of others.” 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

Curriculum Day    Friday 10th March  

Labour Day (Public Holiday)   Monday 13th March  

NAPLAN  - Grade 3 and 5    Wednesday 15th March  

Harmony Day - Gold coin donation   Monday 20th March  

House Athletics Grade 3-6    Thursday 23rd March  

State School Spectacular Rehearsal   Monday 27th March  

 



 

CURRICULUM DAY – FRIDAY 10th March – No School for students on this day. Friday 10th March 

is a curriculum day for our staff and no students are required at school on this day. Monday 13th March is a 

public holiday; no children are required at school.  

 

HARMONY DAY – Monday 20th March  

On Monday 20th March we will be celebrating Harmony Day. The Junior School Council are fundraising on 

this day for our sponsor child, Amira. We encourage children to dress up in orange or traditional dress of 

their culture. A gold coin donation would be greatly appreciated to support our fundraising efforts for 

Amira.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL WOMENS DAY - Wednesday 8th March.  

International Women’s Day (IWD) is a global day celebrating the social, economic, cultural, and political 

achievements of women. International Women's Day 2023 campaign theme is Embrace Equity 

Equity isn't just a nice-to-have, it's a must-have. A focus on gender equity 

needs to be part of every society's DNA. And it's critical to understand the 

difference between equity and equality. The aim of the IWD 

2023 #EmbraceEquity campaign theme is to get the world talking 

about Why equal opportunities aren't enough. People start from different places, 

so true inclusion and belonging require equitable action.  

 

 

VOLUNTEERING AT SCHOOL 

If you are interested in volunteering at the school to assist with reading, excursions and events and you have 

a current working with children’s card, you will be required to complete a short school induction.  Next 

Thursday 16th March at 3pm we are offering to run this induction which will take approximately 15 minutes.  

The induction is a requirement to assist at the school in any capacity.  Please ring the office to book a place.   

 

NAPLAN 

A reminder that our grade 3 and grade 5 students will be participating in the NAPLAN tests next week, 

starting on Wednesday 15th March.  Our testing days are spread out over the two weeks with grade 3 and 

grade 5 completing the Writing test on Wednesday 15th March.  The grade 3 writing test is on paper, with 

all other tests completed online for grade 3 and grade 5. Our grade 5 students will complete their  

Conventions of Language, Reading and Numeracy tests by Thursday 16th March.  Our grade 3 students will 

complete their Conventions of Language, Reading and Numeracy tests by Monday 20th March with catch up 

tests scheduled during the testing weeks. 

We emphasize a “try your best” attitude towards NAPLAN, being mindful that we are providing a clear 

message that we are proud of the effort the students put in, more than the outcome. Please speak with the 

class teacher if you are concerned about your child completing Naplan or if your child is experiencing  

anxiety prior to the test, so we can provide additional reassurance.  

 

 Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 



 

HOUSE ATHLETICS DAY 

 

House Athletics Day for Grades 3-6 will be held on Thursday 23rd March.   

 

Students are encouraged to wear their house colours for the day as well as clothing that is 

comfortable for them to participate in.  

 

Students will compete in 7 activities/events on the day.  

 

As this is a whole day event, it is encouraged for students to apply sunscreen the morning of 

the event and bring sunscreen to reapply during the day.  

 

Parents are more than welcome to come and support 

their children but must remain in the outside areas to  

allow for the smooth transition and running of each of  

the events.  

 

 

DIVISONAL SWIMMING CARNIVAL  

 

On Wednesday 8th March we had 4 students represent Berwick Lodge at the Divisional 

Swimming Carnival at Noble Park Aquatic Centre.  

 

Ruby 4P, Ella 4WM, Ebony 4P and Quinn 4P represented the Edwin Flack District in the 10 

Girls 4x50m relay. They swam incredibly well to finish 4th.  

 

Ruby 4P qualified in the 10 Girls Butterfly and swam amazingly to finish 2nd. Congratulations 

Ruby! What an amazing swim. You should be so proud of yourself!! 

 

Well done girls. We are so incredibly proud of you!!! 

 

Kylee Muccignat 

P.E Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as 

soon as possible. 

 

 

REMINDERS  

Please remember to bring you library bag to 

Every library session.  

Without a bag, you can still book but it will have to stay in the 

classroom instead taking it home to enjoy. 

 

PLEASE RETURN OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS AS 

SOON AS POSSIBLE  

 

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 2 IS OUT NOW! 

 

Don’t miss out on some fantastic deals that are to be found in the latest brochure.  

Orders need to be placed by 3.30pm on Thursday, 23rd March. 

This will be the last issue for Term 1. 

 

We have lots of new books that are now available to borrow, make sure you have 

a good browse the next time you are visiting the library. These have been  

purchased with the rewards from Scholastic Book Club Sales. 

 

Please remember to bring your library bag to your library sessions. Don’t forget 

to return any overdue books and any books you have finished reading, so you can 

borrow some new ones. 

 

As always, 

 

Happy reading! 

 



 



 

REMINDER 
 

For all existing families please remember to edit your 
child’s profile to their new homegroup/class for 2023.  

 
This helps with the timely delivery of lunch orders.  
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